TOWN OF BEVERLY
TOWN OF BEVERLY: TO WIT

A special meeting of the Beverly Town Council was held August 26, 2019. Mayor Burns called the meeting to order in the presence of the recorder, Barbara Smith, council members Debbie Stalnaker, Robbie Moyer, Matt Lewis, Becky Weese and Katie Whittaker. Visitors included Alisha Doyle, Robin Wilson, and Dave Simmons.

An ordinance of the Town of Beverly establishing the Beverly Building Commission was read. A motion was made by Mrs. Weese to accept the 2nd reading of the ordinance. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Stalnaker. All in favor, motion carried.

Mayor Burns informed council that we do not have to read all ordinances three times. Ordinance involving spending money must be read three times.

A motion made by Mrs. Whittaker to appoint Martha Hart (5 year term), Kelly Cooper (4 year term) and Tim Harper (3 year term) to the Beverly Building Commission was seconded by Mr. Moyer. All in favor, motion carried.

Alisha Doyle, whose son was struck by a vehicle last year in front of the Beverly Elementary School during an evening event, spoke to council regarding the speed limit in town. She told of others who had been hit by cars near Fast Break gas station. Other concerns of hers were a cross walk in front of school with a cross walk guard and the lighting both in front and in the rear of the school. Mayor Burns said he would look into the lighting in front, but lighting in the back would be responsibility of the school board. He explained to her the steps the DOH have informed the town they would take to see if the speed can be reduced. Joseph Arbogast promised he would look into the cross walk and the sheriff said he would send patrol up anytime he could.

Motion made to adjourn by Mr. Lewis and seconded by Mrs. Weese. Meeting adjourned at 6:18 pm.

The next meeting of council will be the regular meeting September 9, 2019 at 6:30 pm.

MAYOR: ANDY BURNS

RECORDER: BARBARA SMITH